
Good Neighbour Policy 
 
Statement of intent 
 

This nursery regards the importance of being good neighbours and our responsibility to the 
local community to be of high value. 
 
Aim 
 

Our aim is to encourage our staff, parents and children to be community spirited and to show 
awareness of other people’s need for privacy and quality of life within their own residences. 
 
Methods 
 

 All parents will be made aware when their child joins this nursery the need for 
responsible behaviour whilst on our premises. This will include:  
         

• Car parking – no unnecessary noise such as loud car music/radios etc. or horn 
blowing. 

• Parents should use designated car parking spaces within the nursery property 
and to be courteous to other users. 

• No litter should be dropped on or around the nursery property, or near 
neighbouring properties. 
 

 All staff will be made aware at their induction training that respect for our neighbour’s 
privacy is of extreme importance. This will include:   
 

• Staff to ensure that children are engrossed in purposeful play while outside. 

• In accordance with the Early Years Foundation Stage, produced by The 
Department for Education and Employment, staff will incorporate into curriculum 
plans, activities that will help children reach the Early Learning Goal for ‘Sense of 
Community’.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This policy was adopted by Once upon a time nursery school  
 

Date:    24 September 2007  
 

Signed on behalf of the nursery  
 

To be reviewed: Annually or sooner if any matters arise 
 


